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Letter to Branches
	No. 551/15
	Ref:  C1/15
	Date:  25 August 2015


To:  All Branches

Dear Colleagues,

 

CWU Occupational Health Priorities For RMG - Progressing Conference Policies:

This is an update for Branches, Area Safety Reps and Regional Health and Safety Forums on progressing a number of Conference Policies on a range of Occupational Health issues covering physical and mental health, welfare and wellbeing.

On 19th March at a national joint event attended by the Royal Mail Group Safety Health and Environment Central HQ and Regional Teams plus the CWU HQ Health Safety and Environment Team and ALL CWU Area Health and Safety Reps (Called the ‘Fix Focus Grow’ National Event) in London, National Health, Safety and Environment Officer Dave Joyce set out CWU Policies, objectives and vision of where RMG needs to go on Occupational Health and what the CWU's policies and key issues were for the business to tackle, the majority of these issues had been debated and carried in CWU Conference Motions or were subsequently carried in 2015 Conference Motions. The Royal Mail Group Head of Health Judith Grant presented the businesses Occupational Health agenda which built the majority of the issues into their forward plan. Further CWU/HQ - RMG/HQ meetings took place in April and May, prior to and after CWU Conference and correspondence was exchanged, confirming CWU objectives and RMG agreement to address the issues raised.

The discussions since the appointment of the new head of health in Royal Mail Judith Grant have produced clear indications of good progress. Below is a summary of our key occupational health priorities that we have confirmed we wish to progress based on Conference Motions and feedback from Area Health and Safety Reps and CWU members. As such this is Union policy. The below list doesn’t cover everything but the key issues are here:-

 

1. Sun Safety:

- 
A joint RMG/CWU "Sun Smart-Skin Safe" Campaign. A new RMG Policy, accredited by a recognised Safety Professional organisation or Skin Cancer Charity.

- 
A Review of PPE/Clothing provision to ensure it has an Ultraviolet Protection Factor (UPF) of 50+ which blocks more than 97.5% of the sun's harmful rays by absorbing, blocking or reflecting UV radiation that causes sunburn and long term skin damage. 
- 
The free provision to all outdoor staff of Sunscreen Cream/Lotion with a minimum Sun Protection Factor (SPF) 30.

2. Stress Policy 

A joint review of the RMG Stress Policy with the introduction of 'cyclical' periodic Stress Risk Assessments to be introduced, using the HSE model or similar.

3. Mental Health 
- 
The joint development and introduction of a comprehensive RMG Mental Health Management and support Policy.
- 
Support and Participate in the EU Agency on Safety & Health at Work's "Healthy Workplaces - Managing Stress and Psychosocial Risks At Work" Campaign and EU H&S Week in October.

- 
World Mental Health Day - Support and Participation.

- 
Mental Health First Aid Training to be provide to all managers, CWU ASRs and RMG First Aiders.

- 
RMG/CWU Joint Signing the 'MIND' and 'Mental Health Rethink' Mental Health Charities led "Time To Change" Pledge and to develop a joint 'Action Plan' 

- 
Working with 'MIND', 'Mental Health Rethink', 'SAMARITANS' and 'SANE' etc.  

4.  Women and the Menopause at Work 

Develop and Introduce a Policy or RMG Standard Management Guidance.

5. Ageing Workforce 

Work with HSE and develop a Policy based on HSE Guidance and Liaison. 

6. Rehabilitation Policy
Review the Strategy and Rehab Centres provisions. Include physical and mental health rehabilitation.

7. Feeling First Class 

Review the RMG Work-Fit Initiatives Plan, Programme, plus run relevant health and awareness campaigns, e.g. Diabetes, Stroke, Heart Health, Blood Pressure, Work Cancers etc.

8. Benendin

Provide across the board 'Free' Benendin Hospital, Eyecare and Denplan for All employees (currently only available to Parcelforce employees).

9. ATOS/OHS 

Discuss and develop an understanding of new initiatives and case management approaches ensuring that the approach better benefits individuals and encourages open participation.

11. Health Surveillance/Monitoring Policy 

Develop an improved Health Surveillance/Monitoring Policy in compliance with:- 
- 
Regulation 7 of the Working Time Regulations 1998, which imposes a duty on employers to offer night workers a free assessment of their health and capacity to carry out the work they are to be given, prior to them undertaking that work.

- 
Section 2 of the Health and Safety at Work etc., Act 1974 (general duties to carry out appropriate health surveillance. 

- 
Regulation 6 of the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regulations 1999 (Gen duty to carry out appropriate health surveillance Post-accident or during long-term illness; on forklift truck and other machinery operators; and on drivers to test for colour blindness.)  

- 
Regulation 5 of the Health and Safety (Display Screen Equipment) Regulations 1992 (DSE Regulations) - duty on employers to ensure that an appropriate eye and eyesight test is carried out on employees by a competent person and pay for spectacles required to undertake their job.
Discussions continue on these issues which are on the RMG/CWU National Strategic Involvement Committees and Joint Health Board Agendas. Further progress updates will be made in due course.

RMG SHE Occupational Health & Wellbeing Workshops For CWU ASRs:
Three Royal Mail Group Occupational Health and Wellbeing one day Workshops have been organised for all CWU ASRs to attend where Royal Mail Group's Head of Health will meet CWU ASRs face to face and will outline the Occupational Health and Wellbeing strategy and plans for Royal Mail Group going forward and to give updates on national initiatives, progressing the above listed CWU key issues and joint talks. The Workshops will emphasise the importance of RM/CWU joint working on Health and Wellbeing improvements and initiatives. There will be an open forum to raise questions on CWU ASR issues and concerns plus ongoing developments and programmes etc. The workshop events will cover priorities, standards, policies and improving processes and for getting prompt attention to health problems. (See LTB 535/15 for further details).
The Workshops dates are:
7th September 10am-2pm - Nottingham Mail Centre
10th September 10am-2pm - Sheffield Mail Centre, Conference Room.
5th October 10am-2pm - London- 1 Broadgate, London, (near Liverpool Street Station)
Yours sincerely

 

[image: image1.jpg]



Dave Joyce
National Health, Safety & Environment Officer
Attachments:
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150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London, SW19 1RX  Tel: 020 8971 7200 Fax: 020 8971 7300


General Secretary:  Dave Ward  
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From: Judith Grant
Sent: 06 May 2015 13:03
To: Dave Joyce
Cc: Shaun Davis; Nigel Smith; John McDonagh; Nicholas Burns; Michael Shakeshaft; Steven Greaves; Brett Thomas; Ian Stockdale; Steve White; Joanna Hosking
Subject: RE: CWU Occupational Health Priorities For RMG:


Hi Dave,


Karen Brinkman will liaise with Louise in your office to get a date in the diary for the three of us to discuss the priorities you outlined below.  


As Shaun said the majority of these will form the Health and Wellbeing Strategy and will be items the Health and Wellbeing Board will lead on.


Kind regards,


Judith


Judith Grant 
Group Royal Mail Group Head of Health and Wellbeing
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 


From: Shaun Davis 
Sent: 25 April 2015 09:36
To: Dave Joyce; 


Cc: Judith Grant; Nigel Smith; John McDonagh; Nicholas Burns; Michael Shakeshaft; Steven Greaves; Brett Thomas; Ian Stockdale; Steve White; Joanna Hosking
Subject: RE: CWU Occupational Health Priorities For RMG:


Dear Dave,


The majority of these are factored into the strategic well-being review and our plan moving forwards.


There are some exceptions where I am looking at better integration and ease of access.


I will ask Judith Grant to arranges a meeting between the three of us when she is back.


Regards,


Shaun Davis 


Royal Mail Group Director of Safety, Health, Wellbeing & Sustainability
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Communication Workers Union
Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer
150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London SW19 1RX
Tel: 020 8971 7365/7308 E-Mail: djoyce@cwu.org 

25 April 2015


 


Judith Grant


Group Head of Health and Wellbeing


Royal Mail Group


Beeston Delivery Office, Padge Road, Nottingham, NG9 2RP

Mob:  07776996473


Emai : judith.grant@royalmail.com

 


 


Dear Judith,


 


CWU Occupational Health Priorities For RMG 

Further to our discussions since your appointment and the clear indications 


of good progress, I’m writing to summarise our key occupational health


priorities that we wish to progress based on Conference Motions and 


membership/representatives feedback. As such this is Union policy


This doesn’t cover everything but the key issues are here:-


 


1. Sun Safety - "Sun Smart-Skin Safe" Campaign, Policy & Accreditation


                        Review PPE/Clothing provision and Sunscreen provision.


2. Stress Policy Review and cyclical Risk Assessment introduction


3. Mental Health Management Policy introduction


· EU H&S Campaign (Healthy Workplaces - Managing Stress and


Phychosocial Risks At Work) and EU H&S Week (Oct 2014)


· World Mental Health Day - October 2014.


· Mental Health First Aid Training For All CWU ASR and First Aiders


4.  Women and the Menopause at Work - Policy, Standard, Guidance


5. Ageing Workforce - Develop Policy based on HSE Guidance and Liaison 


6. Rehabilitation Policy, Strategy & Rehab Centres Review.


7. Feeling First Class (Work-Fit Initiatives Plan/Programme ) plus health and


Awareness campaigns, Diabetes, Stroke, Heart Health, Blood


Pressure, Work Cancers etc.


8. 'Free' Benendin, Eyecare & Denplan For All (Currently Available to 


     Parcelforce employees only BUT not Royal Mail employees)


9. ATOS/OHS Assist issues - new initiatives and case management 


    approaches to discuss etc.


11. Health Surveillance/Monitoring Policy to develop 


Reg 7 of the Working Time Regulations 1998, imposes a duty on employers to 


offer night workers a free assessment of their health and capacity   


to carry out the work they are to be given, prior to them undertaking 


that work.


· Section 2 of the Health and Safety at Work etc Act 1974 (general 


duties to carry out appropriate health surveillance 


· Regulation 6 of the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regs 1999 


(Gen duty to carry out appropriate health surveillance Post-accident 


or during long-term illness; On forklift truck and other   machinery 


operators; and On drivers to test for colour blindness.)  


· Regulation 5 of the Health and Safety (Display Screen Equipment) 


Regulations 1992 (DSE Regulations) imposes a duty on employers to


ensure that an appropriate eye and eyesight test is carried out on 


employees by a competent person and pay for spectacles required 


to undertake the job.


I look forward to meeting you following CWU Conference.


Yours Sincerely


Dave Joyce


CWU National Health, Safety & Environment Officer
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From: Judith Grant 
Sent: 06 May 2015 13:00
To: Dave Joyce; Shaun Davis
Cc: Nigel Smith; John McDonagh; Ian Stockdale; Steven Greaves; Brett Thomas; Michael Shakeshaft; Nicholas Burns; Steve White; Joanna Hosking
Subject: RE: Motion 93(2015), Motion 85(2013) & Motion 93(2012) - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work:


Dave Joyce


CWU National H&S Officer


Hi Dave,


RE: Motion 93(2015), Motion 85(2013) & Motion 93(2012) - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work:

I absolutely agree that the menopause can be debilitating and very challenging for some women in the workplace; Amanda Griffith, and other researchers in this area, have put forward compelling scientific evidence, however I’m not sure that a policy would be an appropriate way forwards.  Certainly we should look at guidance for managers to give them the information and advice to support employees going through the menopause.  I believe singling out health conditions can be dangerous, especially when they are not conditions that impact the majority of our workforce, as health promotion campaigns for sensitive health conditions (sadly this seems to be a condition that people feel embarrassed discussing) can actually be more damaging and create more stress for those going through them.  There are many health conditions that both males and females go through at different stages of the life cycle and we need guidance to enable managers and colleagues to feel comfortable to discuss these openly and offer support through conversation and supportive HR Polices, such as flexible working.  Much of the work we are doing in the mental wellbeing arena will overlap with this issue, as the key is supporting the workforce by allowing open and honest conversation and line management support.


Let’s work together to produce some guidance, perhaps we can meet with Amanda to support us in this?  I met with Amanda Griffiths and a researcher from University College London a few months ago as we were looking to take part in some research they were putting together but I have not heard back from them on progress.  Both Amanda and the researcher at UCL were very keen that any activity was handled sensitively and discreetly – for example promoting the research and support on posters placed in ladies toilets, rather than any wider communications that they felt would be detrimental to getting participants in the research.  This is interesting research and I am keen for us to take part once the study design is in place.


I look forward to discussing this in more depth at our next meeting.


Kind regards,


judith


Judith Grant 
Royal Mail Group Head of Health and Wellbeing
Your Safety, Your Health, Your Environment,Our Focus

From: Shaun Davis 
Sent: 25 April 2015 09:59
To: Dave Joyce; Judith Grant
Cc: Nigel Smith; John McDonagh; Ian Stockdale; Steven Greaves; Brett Thomas; Michael Shakeshaft; Nicholas Burns; Steve White; Joanna Hosking
Subject: RE: Motion 93(2015), Motion 85(2013) & Motion 93(2012) - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work:


Dave

Re: Supporting Menopausal Women At Work:


Thank you Dave.  Can I suggest we address this when we meet.


Thanks again have a good week next week.


Regards,


Shaun Davis 


Royal Mail Group Director of Safety, Health, Wellbeing & Sustainability
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Communication Workers Union

Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer 

150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London SW19 1RX

Tel: 020 8971 7365/7308 E-Mail: djoyce@cwu.org

25 April 2015


 


Shaun Davis 

Royal Mail Group 

Director of Safety, Health & Wellbeing

Royal Mail Group

35-50 Rathbone Place, LONDON, W1T 1HQ.

Email: shaun.davis@royalmail.com

 

Judith Grant


Group Head of Health and Wellbeing


Royal Mail Group


Beeston Delivery Office, Padge Road, Nottingham, NG9 2RP

Mob:  07776996473


Emai : judith.grant@royalmail.com

 

Dear Shaun,

Menopause - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work through A Suitable and Sufficient Policy/Procedure/Guidance:


Further to our recent meetings and discussions, as you know, we have yet another motion on supporting women workers through the menopause. This is Motion 93, copy attached and has a number of action points contained within it to achieve. 


I also attach the chain of e-mails I have been sending to Royal Mail Group on the subject since 2012 along with Motions carried at CWU Conference – 2012, 2013 and now 2015. All are attached.   


I hope we can very soon take this forward and arrange an early tripartite meeting with Professor Amanda Griffiths of Nottingham University who is an expert in the field, having undertaken a lot of work and research on the subject.


Indeed Professor Griffiths advised the TUC on their guide on ‘Supporting Women Through The Menopause At Work’. Jeremy Bevan HSE Leader of the Vulnerable Workers Team is also happy to meet to input and assist on this and policy/guidance development.


I look forward to hearing from you and your support and meeting you soon after Conference.


Yours sincerely

Dave Joyce


National  Health,  Safety & Environment Officer


Communication Workers Union

Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer 

150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London SW19 1RX

Tel: 020 8971 7365/7308 E-Mail: djoyce@cwu.org

15 April 2013


 


Dr Martyn Davidson 


Head of Health


Royal Mail Group

100 Victoria Embankment
London
EC4Y 0HQ


martyn.j.davidson@royalmail.com 


Dear Martyn,


Motion 93(2012) & Motion 85(2013) - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work:


Further to previous  discussion I wrote to Shaun Davis Director of Safety, Health & Wellbeing

on 11th and 12th February and subsequently discussed the matter with him briefly and he 


agreed to action the matter and take the matter forward working with us. I will look to progress


that with him on his return to work following his sad family bereavement.


Motion 93 was carried at CWU 2012 Conference and we now have yet another similar Motion,


number 85 on the subject this year, so it needs dealing with. 


I have invited Shaun to CWU Conference.


Conference is a week away - What guidance is there out there now if anything from you or


ATOS to Managers on how to deal with the problem and what support, if anything exists now?


Please forward copies of any documentation with you reply.


Yours sincerely

Dave Joyce


National  Health, Safety & Environment Officer


CC: shaun.davis@royalmail.com

=========================================================

Communication Workers Union

Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer 

150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London SW19 1RX

Tel: 020 8971 7365/7308 E-Mail: djoyce@cwu.org

12 February 2013

 

Shaun Davis 

Royal Mail Group 

Director of Safety, Health & Wellbeing

Royal Mail Group

35-50 Rathbone Place, LONDON, W1T 1HQ.

Email: shaun.davis@royalmail.com

 

 

Dear Shaun,

Menopause - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work through A Suitable and Sufficient Policy/Procedure:


Further to my 11th February e-mail, I forwarded the correspondence with Keith Scott last year, before his departure from 


Royal Mail. I also discussed the Motion and issue with Dr Martyn Davidson Head of Health last year.


.Motion 93 was carried at CWU Annual Conference 2012 and I am looking at the best way to approach dealing with the 

Motion and am enquiring if you could  arrange a meeting when ready to discuss the Motion and seek your support on 

introducing suitable solutions, OHS support and guidance.


Menopause is a natural, normal phase in a woman’s life and occurs naturally or may be induced by surgery, between 40 

and 58 with an average age of 51 -- many years short of the retirement age which of course has now been extended.


 Women may have moderate to severe symptoms that affect daily functioning, symptoms such as hot flushes, mood swings 


and memory loss can be so dire as to make life intolerable.


While hormone replacement therapy (HRT) used to be seen by many as the panacea, its safety profile has plummeted since 


research in 2002 linked it with a higher risk of breast cancer, stroke and blood clots (even though for most women the risk of these is still small figures from Cancer Research UK pointed to HRT as the cause of the small rise in breast cancer over the past decade. HRT is effective but has risks for every 1,000 women using HRT in their 50s, there will be six extra cases of breast cancer, blood clots or stroke. Regulatory bodies advise taking the “lowest possible dose for the shortest possible time”.


A study published by the University of Nottingham, has shown that nearly half of women going through the menopause have 


difficulty coping with symptoms at work; yet two thirds say they would not dream of disclosing their menopausal status to 


their bosses, male or female.

With 3.5 million women over the age of 50 working full-time, the challenge of the menopause is fast becoming an 


occupational health issue and should be treated as such, with more support from employers, recommends the study.


If women don’t feel they can speak openly, then they won’t get the support they need.


The University of Nottingham (Editor Prof Amanda Griffiths) study is the basis of the TUC Guidance on how support for 


menopausal women which it states can be increased, through more awareness, more flexible working hours and, crucially,


improvements in workplace temperature control and ventilation. If a woman needs to take a break and have a rest they 


should be able  to ask for it. It should be understood that a woman may need a fan, to sit by an open window or have time 


out occasionally.


line managers need to be trained or informed to be aware of how the menopause can affect work and what adjustments 


may be necessary to support women who are experiencing the menopause.


I look forward to hearing from you and your support.


Yours sincerely

Dave Joyce


National  Health,  Safety & Environment Officer


======================================================================================================


Communication Workers Union

Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer 

150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London SW19 1RX

Tel: 020 8971 7365/7308 E-Mail: djoyce@cwu.org

11 February 2013

 

Shaun Davis 

Royal Mail Group 

Director of Safety, Health & Wellbeing

Royal Mail Group

35-50 Rathbone Place, LONDON, W1T 1HQ.

Email: shaun.davis@royalmail.com

 

 

Dear Shaun,

Menopause - Supporting Menopausal Women At Work through A Suitable and Sufficient Policy/Procedure:


See below e-mail sent to Keith Scott former RMG Head of Safety on 29 April 2012.


Motion 93 was carried at CWU Annual Conference 2012 and I am looking at the best way to approach dealing with the 


Motion and am enquiring if we could arrange a meeting to discuss the Motion and seek your support on introducing 


suitable solutions, OHS support and guidance..


Yours sincerely

Dave Joyce


National  Health,  Safety & Environment Officer

CC: martyn.j.davidson@royalmail.com; gerry.m.teggart@royalmail.com; david.a.butler@parcelforce.co.uk; simon.eldridge@royalmail.com

=================================================================== 

Communication Workers Union

Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer 

150 The Broadway, Wimbledon, London SW19 1RX

Tel: 020 8971 7365/7308 E-Mail: djoyce@cwu.org

31 July 2012


Keith Scott


RMG Head of Safety


keith.x.scott@royalmail.com

Dr Martyn Davidson


RMG Head of Health


martyn.j.davidson@royalmail.com

Keith/Martyn,

Motion 93 CWU Conference 2012b - Menopause in the Workplace & Supporting Women At Work through 


An RMG Policy/Procedure:


Motion 93 was carried at CWU Annual Conference 2012 and you will have received CWU ASR Kate Dunning's detailed 


e-mail dated 29 April. 


Motion 93 was carried at CWU Conference and I would like to meet you at the earliest opportunity to progress the Motion


and hopefully get your support and a positive response.


Yours sincerely

Dave Joyce


National  Health,  Safety & Environment Officer

CC: admin@thebms.org.uk 

 


